
February 12, 2023
“Why are reparations necessary for  

Black agriculture and land ownership?” 
by Mari Hunt Wassink

“If you do away with the yoke of oppression, with the point-
ing finger and malicious talk, and if you spend yourselves in 
behalf of the hungry, and satisfy the needs of the oppressed, 
then your light will rise in the darkness, and your night will 
become like the noonday.”			   —Isaiah 58: 9b-10

ORDER OF SERVICE
Divine Gardener,

you give growth to our seeds

and to the towering forest trees;

you raise to abundant life 

that which seems dead.

Teach us to choose blessing

and life rather than death,

so that we may walk blamelessly,

seeking you through repairing the world 

for all of your children.

Amen.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Hail, Hail, Lion of Judah 

Welcome (Pastor Renée)
Come, Now is the Time to Worship

Prayer (Jeff Trask)
House of Peace (Matt & Yok)

Teaching (Mari Hunt Wassink)
Break Bread

How Much Longer

Benediction (Kevin Hamilton)
Jude Benediction

BENEDICTION

Leadership Team: LT@ncf-cu.com	  
Caroline H and Laurie K
Finance Team: Joyce, Paco, Tim, Patty, & Walt
Reparations Committee: Jeff, Sharon, Lenita, Vern, Gladys

Family Fund: Karen H, Barbara P,   
Judy H, Nancy M, & Lehman W
treasurer@ncf-cu.com (Suzanne D)
renee@ncf-cu.com (Pastor Renée)

CONTACTS

Leadership Team—Members of the Finance Team 
joined our February 6 meeting to discuss our his-
tory and future potential as we considered how to 
work for the good of all...especially for those in the 
household of faith. (Galatians 6:10)

Today!  Mari Hunt Wassink will be  
our guest teacher on behalf of the  
Reparations Committee.

Next Week—Please send any announcements to 
roberto.sabas@gmail.com for next week’s newsletter 
and bulletin. Thanks!

Charitable Donations—Our treasurer, Suzanne 
D’Andria, plans to send out 2022 donation receipts 
the first week of February via email. If you have 
questions or concerns, please contact her directly at 
treasurer@ncf-cu.com.

January tithes: $10,191; Family fund: $325.24; Thank you!
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